
 

PROVINCE OF EAST LANCASHIRE  

Provincial Circular No: 252  

To: Lodge Secretaries / Chapter Scribes Craft & RA Cabinets  

Grand Officers Area Officers  

6 September 2023  

Dear Lodge Secretary / Chapter Scribe E,  

Appointment of new Provincial Grand Secretary / Provincial Grand Scribe E  

We write to advise you that WBro / EComp Christopher M Wildman, PAGDC, PGStB, has 
advised the RW Provincial Grand Master / ME Grand Superintendent of his desire to stand 
down as the Provincial Grand Secretary / Provincial Grand Scribe E. The RW Provincial Grand 
Master / ME Grand Superintendent has reluctantly agreed to this request.  

The RW Provincial Grand Master / ME Grand Superintendent would wish to place on record 
his sincere thanks to WBro / EComp Wildman for his commitment and service during his 
time in Office. I know that you would want to join us in wishing Chris well in the future and 
we look forward to his continued involvement in the Province.  

As a consequence, the RW Provincial Grand Master / ME Grand Superintendent will be 
pleased to appoint and invest WBro / EComp Andrew Holland, PAGSwdB, PAGSoj, as the 
Provincial Grand Scribe E at the Meeting of the East Lancashire Provincial Grand Officers’ 
Chapter No 3747 on Thursday 12 October 2023 and as the Provincial Grand Secretary at the 
Annual Meeting of Provincial Grand Lodge, Blackburn, on Thursday 16 November 2023.  

We congratulate WBro / EComp Holland on his future appointments and wish him much 
success in these important roles.  

Yours sincerely and fraternally,  

WBro John R Farrington, PGSwdB EComp Harvey Basger, PGSwdB Deputy Provincial Grand 
Master Deputy Grand Superintendent  

Provincial Secretariat, Rossendale Masonic Hall, Ashday Lea, Haslingden Road, Rawtenstall, Rossendale 
BB4 6QX 
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